Dear Mayor Palguta and the Prescott Valley Town Council:

Hello again! it's Robyn Benincasa, the new owner of Quailwood Greens and Quailwood Kitchen
and Tap House. It's been a pretty fun project so far to make this little gem of a course awesome
again, and to help it live up to its true potential. To that end, we have made several
improvements to the Quailwood Kitchen and Tap Mouse (formerly Shawn’s Bar) and have hired
a great new superintendent and maintenance team to get the greens back in shape for Summer.
Our next trick will be to focus on upgrading our menu (adding great healthy food and even
breakfast on the weekends) and focusing on ways to improve the guest experience. We are
receiving many requests to add outdoor seating as the weather gets even more perfect (love it
herel), and we'd like to accommeodate those requests by pushing our current fencing out and
adding some outdoor couches, tables, and seating areas behind the current patio, so that our
guests can enjoy their food/ drinks AND the amazing views at the same time. This cutdoor
seating area will be a great place to enjoy watching friends and family tee off or approach the
restaurant on the turn, and will also be perfect for groups and families. We would continue our
current fencing to completely surround this additional outdoor lounge/dining area, and would
ensure that there are two means of egress from this space. Thanks for your consideration, and
we hope to see you at the Quailwood Kitchen and Tap House or golf course soon! All the Best,
Robyn






